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Message from Pastor Diane 

Dear Ones, 
 

 I am really looking forward to observing Ash Wednesday with as many of you as 
possible this coming Wednesday, February 17, at 6 PM. Please set a reminder on 

your phone to nudge you in enough time to set up the ashes in a small bowl (either 
ashes you received from your church family in the mail, or, for those of you further 
away…ashes that you have prepared yourself). If you have questions about preparing 

your own ashes, please do not hesitate to call my cell # (386-847-0883) or email me 
directly at mytoadhill@hotmail.com.  

  

 In truth, any ashes will do, we will bless them at the beginning of worship. 

Some folks find it meaningful to burn some twigs that they find near their homes. 
Others write either prayers or confessions on small papers and burn them in a wok 
or frying pan. Both produce meaningful ashes. If it is a zillion below zero where you 

live and you are not interested in searching outdoors for branches or cracking a 
window for fresh air because you set something on fire in your kitchen… remember 

any ashes will do. We will bless what you have at the beginning of worship. Just 
gather a small amount of ashes in a bowl to place before your computer. 

  

 You will also need a bowl with warm water and a washcloth that you don’t mind 
getting ashes on. (Don’t worry, I’ve done this many times with even white 

washcloths and ashes come out in the washing machine.) So, two bowls, one with 
ashes and another with warm water, and a washcloth. If you have other members in 

your household, you will help one another with the two steps. If you live alone, you 
will complete the steps yourself, but remember, we are connected to Christ and to 

one another as we worship through the power of the Holy Spirit, so none of us will 
actually be alone.  

 
  
 

 “Never place a period where God has 
placed a comma!. 

- Gracie Allen 

Pastor’s Message continued… 

mailto:mytoadhill@hotmail.com
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Pastor’s Message (cont’d) 

 Ashes are a symbol of our mortality, “You come from dust and to dust you 
will return,” we will say, remembering on this first day of Lent, that it is Jesus’ 

love and sacrifice for us that lays a path beyond human death to life eternal. 
The purpose of the Lenten journey through 40 days is to deepen our sensitivity 

to the call God places in our heart, to listen, respond and repeat every day. 
Being surrounded by COVID-19 risks in the middle of a deadly pandemic has 

certainly made the tenuous nature of our existence increasingly obvious and we 
have all taken some hard measures to try and reduce that risk. Life is precious. 
Lent calls us past fear of mortality to a sacred space where we can learn to hold 

our own lives lightly, trusting them to the ministrations of the Holy Spirit. We 
may develop a renewed sense of our worth and potential as we look to the One 

Who holds us with infinite tenderness.   

 Begin a Lenten journey this Wednesday with the sisters and brothers God has 
provided as companions in a lonely time; sisters and brothers who are comfort in 

the wilderness time of pandemic and spiritual challenge. Come and grow with us 
this Lent. Easter comes. Lent provides and opening… a slow rolling, as of a large 

rock… coming away from a tomb that has held us. Through Lent, Easter comes.  

 
In Christ’s Love, 

Pastor Diane 

Feedback from Colors of Hunger guests has been exciting, appreciated and just 
overall positive!  In fact feedback from EVERYONE has been GREAT! 
 
Lily will be selling cookies until the end of February so if you’ve run out or just 
would like to help out  Colors of Hunger or Gifts of Love any way you can, please 
order a box or two or three…!   If they are for CoH or GoL, just use the Church 
address and Lily will deliver them directly otherwise, she’ll deliver to YOUR door! 
 
THANK YOU, LILY!  Your sweetness shines through your personality as well as in 
your delicious COOKIES! 

Thanks For Your 
Support! 

 
Cookies available until 

Feb 28th 



The United Voice, February 2021, Vol 21 Issue 2 
3 

 

We are an Open and Affirming Church. We welcome all into the full life and ministries of 
the church irrespective of race, gender, age, creed, sexual orientation, gender identity and 

expression, socio-economic status, and mental and physical disabilities.   
We celebrate the image of God in every person. 

 

Our mission is to do justice, seek peace, and love all as Christ loves. 

DURING THE CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC 
ALL WORSHIP SERVICES WILL 

BE CONDUCTED VIA  
ZOOM ONLINE MEETING 

 
Sunday Worship Service at 10:00 a.m.  
Communion is celebrated every Sunday 
 

Check your e-mail for the invite.   

Please contact the office for information on other 
meetings (386) 428-2352 

Each year we recognize Black History Month by sharing information, 
perspectives and actions that will help to shrink the socio-economic 
divide between white people and people of color in the United States.    
 

Session #1 - Group Viewing (ZOOM) Date and Discussion:  Thursday, February 18 
7:00pm (Discussion only at 7:30pm) 

PBS Documentary: "Charlie's Place" - https://www.pbs.org/video/charlies-place-uwaqqt/ (25 mins) 

 

Session #2 - Group Viewing (ZOOM) Date and Discussion:  Thursday, February 25 
7:00pm (Discussion only at 7:30pm) 

PBS A Seat At the Table: "Stay Woke!" - https://www.pbs.org/video/stay-woke-bddifp/  (25 mins)  

 

Contact the office or Ronnie Sciullo (386.299.3837) prior to meeting day to get the link. 

https://www.pbs.org/video/charlies-place-uwaqqt/
https://www.pbs.org/video/stay-woke-bddifp/
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WORSHIP SERVICES 

SUNDAY Worship Service 10:00am contact the Office for invite 
...Ash Wednesday Service—Feb 17, 6pm—check your past emails 
...SAVE THE DATE: Maundy Thursday Service—Apr 1 
      Good Friday Service—Apr 2 
 

RECURRING COMMUNITY / SOCIAL GATHERINGS 
...MONDAY COH To-Go Meal Distribution 4:00pm 
...TUESDAY Prayer Group 2:00pm (Zoom) - contact Pastor Diane 
...WEDNESDAY-  

  One Year Bible Study Group (Morning) 10:00am (Zoom) - contact Pastor Diane 
  One Year Bible Study Group (Evening)   6:00pm (Zoom) - contact Pastor Diane 
 

RECURRING MONTHLY COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 
2nd Monday  11:00 am  Finance Meeting (Zoom) - Tom Besaw/Hal Francis 
2nd Tuesday  6:00 pm  Council Meeting (Zoom) - Debby Hughes 
3rd Monday   5:00 pm Worship Meeting (Zoom) - Lara Nance 

 

Black History Month—Group Zoom 7pm, Group Discussion 7:30p 
Feb 18, Thu 7 pm:  PBS Documentary “Charlie’s Place” 
Feb 25, Thu 7 pm: “A Seat at the Table “Stay Woke” 
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Dear Church Family and Friends, 
 
I greet you through the love and in the name of Jesus who binds us together on this journey we 
share. 
 
It is mid-February 2021; our Church Council has just convened for the 2nd time this year.  The 
work of our church continues to be a vibrant presence in NSB and beyond.   
 
Our mission is evident in the number of hungry people being fed by Colors of Hunger and food 
distribution via Gifts of Love.  Our mission is evident in the vibrant evangelism happening at the 
UCC Thrift Shop through the administration of Frances Baker and her dedicated group of 
volunteers.  Our mission is evident in the work of the Worship Committee led by Lara Nance in 
a faith filled effort to bring us together for the season of Lent through meaning filled activities 
via the wonders of connecting over Zoom. 
 
We continue to watch the arc of the pandemic with an eager eye on when we can once again 
resume in person worship.  We will soon be polling the congregation through our Call Tree to 
determine who has been vaccinated, who wishes to be vaccinated, who needs help to get 
vaccinated and those who may fear the option of being vaccinated.  Vaccination is one of the 
parameters we will be using to evaluate resumption of safe worship. 
 
Your continued support, in supporting our ministries by volunteering your time, talent and 
financial resources is the reason we continue to be able to survive and thrive during this most 
challenging time.  Please remember our commitment to support the Florida UCC Conference 
with a $15/year/member contribution (not included in our tithe commitment).  Your checks can 
be written to UCC with “per capita” written in the memo line and sent to the church office.   Our 
Finance Office will be sure to get it to the appropriate office of the FL UCC Conference.  Thank 
you!   
 
Many of you have wondered when we will have another “Drive Thru Sunday Dinner” fundraiser.  
I am happy to say that John and Donnie will be doing one on Sunday March 21st…so, save the 
date, meatloaf is on the menu! 
 
Also…thank you for your support and patience as I transition into a role which still feels a bit 
uncomfortable.  But that is the wonderful thing about saying “yes, yes, yes” when one feels ill-
equipped yet willing to be trusting and faithful…sometimes it is uncomfortable!  But God is 
always there…guiding, supporting and giving good courage.  Often it is through a friend! 
 
Our next Council meeting will be on March 9th.  If there is anything which you feel the Council 
needs to address, please send me an email, and call me with your concerns! 
 
Your Sister in Christ, 
Debby Hughes   
414-491-3277 
nsbucc.moderator@gmail.com 
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The United Church of Christ of New Smyrna Beach, FL 
Council Meeting Feb 9, 2021 

Attendees: 

 
 

Debby called the meeting to order at 6:07pm.  Debby opened the meeting with prayer.  Ronnie confirmed a quorum was 
present.  

  
Moderator’s Welcome - Debby welcomed all to the meeting.  She shared as new business her desire to roll out a 
call tree campaign to check in on church members and get status of vaccinations from members. She will follow-up with 
Bill Peterson as this is a Vice Moderator function. 
Secretary Report - The minutes from January meeting were unanimously approved. Motions made (D. Massin/L Nance) 
to accept.   
Pastor’s Report - The Pastor met today with COH to get information on the plans for expanding the services and filing 
for their own 501( c)(3).  Pastor also shared how the Prayer Group and Prayer chain have been working to meet the 
physical and mental health needs of our Church Family.  
Finance Report – We ended the month basically breaking even. Tithes were up at year-end as some givers were 
making up the balance of their 2020 pledges. Ronnie gave an update on the Flex Insurance Policy application. She 
indicated that we will need to execute our Safe Church Policy and schedule background checks for all those who handle 
money, can sign contracts or deal with children.  All materials have been submitted and we are awaiting underwriting for 
a quote. Insurance Board to evaluate a new program that is tailored to smaller congregations. John Buchanan gave an 
update on COH requesting a separate bank account.  Tom provided context and details.  A motion was made (D.Massin/
B. Lambert) and a voter was take to approve getting a separate bank account. The motions was approved and carried 
unanimously. 
Property – Bobby shared that the Narthex door was replaced. The Thrift Store entry door threshold was repaired. 
Several customers / volunteers have tripped and one customer fell however there were no serious injuries. Evidence of 
pests (bats/squirrels) were identified in the Administration building.  Massey addressed the problem and resolved it.  
Bobby has repaired the probably points of entry to eliminate further problems. A new concrete ramp was installed at the 
Thrift Store backdoor.  Frances confirmed with Bobby that her request for an awning over it is still being considered for 
this years budget funds permitting.  Worship – Lara shared information regarding the pandemic in FL and 
how vaccinations have progressed per CDC.  Debby is planning to execute the “Call Tree” to check in 
with our church family offering to help them get vaccinations scheduled.  Lara gave an update for Ash 
Wednesday and Lent.  Packages of ashes along with Palm Sunday devotionals will be mailed today.  
Hospitality – John/Donnie are planning a drive-thru meatloaf dinner in March...stay tuned. 
Membership – Doreen indicated that she is working to help get our members and friends 
appointments for vaccination.  If you need an appointment and have not been successful, contact 
Doreen. COH – John announced that there will be a 50/50 event held at Down the Hatch in Ponce Inlet 
for the benefit of Colors of Hunger.  Doreen offered to contact the News Journal and Hometown News 
to advertise the benefit.  John/Donnie will get her the flyer information. 
  
The Pastor led the group in a closing prayer and the meeting adjourned at 7:42p.  Our next meeting will be held on 
March 9, 2021 at 6:00p via ZOOM. 

D. Hughes 
Moderator 

D. Langworthy 
Pastor 

B.Peterson 
V. Moderator (absent) 

R. Sciullo 
Secretary 

T. Besaw / H. Francis 

Finance 
L. Nance 
Worship/AV  

D. Massin 
Membership (Interim) 

S. Hartwell 
Christian Ed  

B. Lambert 
Property  

J. Buchanan / D. Coleman 
Hospitality  

F. Baker 
Thrift Store 

Outreach 
S. Proctor (absent) 
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                           Jan  Year-to-Date 
Collections and other income*  =  20,361     20,361 
Payroll and other expenses      =  20,317     20,317 
Net                                            =         44                      44 

 
 * A notable part of our January income was from people catching up on their 2020 pledge. 
 
 

Colors of Hunger—contributions were $2,015 
 
Fundraising—No fundraising in January. 
 
Thrift Store income was $6,748—Thanks to all volunteers and donors of goods. 
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THANK YOU ALL  

 
GOD BLESS US ALL !  

Provided by Hal Francis 
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Create your own WORD CLOUDS for FREE!   
We used a program called WordArt—find it at wordart.com 

 
Try it yourself…with friends or family...create your own game! 

1. Choose a fun topic—for example, Baseball or Girl Scouts 

2. Get your ipad or laptop to the Internet and type in 
Wordart.com to load the program 

3. Everyone takes a turn shouting out (one at a time) one or two 
words that come to mind about the topic 

4. You need to have someone either write them down or type them 
directly into the WORDART screen  

5. Follow the on-screen instructions and change settings to see 
really cool WORD CLOUDS!!! 

12 

wordart.com
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LITURGISTS BIRTHDAYS 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Prayers for: 

 
 All those struggling with cardiac issues 

 All those who are wrestling with cancer  

 All family and friends of those wrestling with Covid-19 and those who 

respond and care for them  

 Those living alone in these challenging times and those living at 
assisted living or nursing homes and cannot not receive visitors 

 People struggling with mental health and addiction issues 

 All of our country’s leaders and their support system 

 
Prayer Requests: 

 

Contact Pastor Diane and she will arrange to have your prayer added to our 
Prayer Group and the UCC Prayer Chain. 

February 21—Teens 

February 28—Marcia Naugle 

March 7—Cathy Mason 

March  14—Shannon Chiofalo 

March 21—Lily Chiofalo 

March 28—Alice Lewis 

14 
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Send your cards of love and support to. . . 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gifts of Love Food Bank:   
 
Our local community foodbank continues 
to serve those In need in New Smyrna 

Beach, Edgewater and Oak Hill.  
 

They need our help! Contact them to 

donate food or send contributions: 
820 W Park Avenue, Edgewater, FL 32132 

Phone: (386)  423-5257  
Open Tues and Thurs 9am—2pm 

 
Important NSB UCC Contacts: 

Pastor Diane Langworthy -  

Cell: 386-847-0883 / email: mytoadhill@hotmail.com 
 

Office (currently forwarded to Ronnie’s Cell) -  

Phone: 386-428-2352 / email: newsmyrnabeachucc@gmail.com 
 

Finance Confidential Email: uccnsbfin@gmail.com 
     
    Editor of “The Voice”- Ronnie Sciullo, email: vjsciullo@gmail.com 

 

Ronnie Hartwell 2420 Taylor Rd 
New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168 

Linda Bishop Brilliance Assisted Living 
699 N. Dixie Freeway 
NSB FL 32168 

Cindy Carlin 1310 Palmetto Street 
NSB FL 32168 

Judy Ebert Chateau Madeleine 
205 Hardoon Lane 
Melbourne FL 32940 

Debbie Smith Port Orange Rehab Center 
5600 Victoria Gardens, Room 171  
Port Orange, FL 32128 

Walma Taylor Country Side Lakes 
941 Village Trail 
Port Orange, FL 32127 

 
The United Voice is published by the 

United Church of Christ,  
New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168 

Pastor:  Rev. Dr. Diane Langworthy 
Ministers:  All members of the congregation 

Moderator:  Sammie Hartwell 
If your committee or group has a submission for the 
VOICE, please email or contact the VOICE Editor 

with your information.  
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